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Pursuant to California Code of Regulations, title 20, sections 1209, 1209.5, and 1210, 
enclosed herewith for filing please find a copy of a letter &om Mark Turner to Bill Pfanner 
regarding the above-referend project. 

Please note that the enclosed submittalwas also filed today via electtonic mail to your 
attention. 

Very truly yours, 

-

Paul E. Kihm 
Senior Paralegal 

Enclosure 

cc: Michael J. Carroll, Esq. (w/encl.) 



/ C W  Sentinel, 1-LC: 6 
MARK TURNER 

PROJECT MANAGER -. 
Tel: (415) 293-1463 
FBX: (415) 857-6886 

Mr. Bill Pfanner 
Project Manager 
California Energy Commission 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-15 
Sacramento, CA 958 14 

Dear Mr. Pfanna: 

CPV Sentinel, LLC ("CPV Sentinel") understands that Commission Staff is 
processing an unprecedented number of applications for site certification. and we 
appreciate the time and attention that has been given to the CPV Sentinel Energy Project 
("Sentinel Project") application. In light of the current workload at the CEC, and our 
mutual objective of ensuring an adequate supply of powa to meet the needs of the state, 
we would like to raise a policy issue that we think warrants careful consideration. 

On January 23,2007 CPV Sentinel representatives met with members of the CEC 
staff. During this pre-filing meeting, CPV Sentinel presented, among other things, the 
water supply plan for the Sentinel Project, including a detailed discussion of water supply 
requirements, water source considerations, the use of a sub-basin for storage capacity, 
and the recovery of stored water via on-site wells. A copy of the presentation that was 
made at the January 23 meeting is attached. Staff did not express m y  concerns about the 
proposal at that time and in fact stated that it was a good water plan, and CPV Sentinel 
subsequently made m a i n  commitments, including entering into the power purchase 
agreement with Southern Califomia Edison, premised on the project as designed. 

Recently, staff has raised a number of issues concerning the water supply plan for 
the Sentinel Project CPV intends to be responsive to these concerns and proceed with a 
detailed evaluation of the water supply plan to ensure that appropriate measures are 
included in the plan to mitigate potentially significaat issues. However, there has been 
some suggestion that staff is planning to recommend dry cooling for the CPV Sentinel 
project. In this regard staff has recently suggested that it is CEC policy to recornmend 
dry cooling when it determines that the project is located in areas with limited water 
supply resources. If this is in fact a new interpretation of the CE€ policy with respec* to 
wata supply, it was not communicated to CPV Sentinel at the January 23,2007. As 
detailed in our responses to the first set of CEC data ques ts ,  a change to dry cooling 
would have dramatic impacts on the cost of delivering the power that CPV Sentinel is 
obligated to provide under its contract with Edison. 

During the Commission's Business Meeting on August 29,2007 ("August 29 
Meeting"), Staff explained that the number of current and anticipated siting applications 
has surpassed historical standards and presented data illustrating that the Commission 
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